
 

 
DATE:  May 21, 2023 
 
TO:  Peter Zanoni, City Manager 
 

FROM: Jeff Edmonds, P.E., Director of Engineering Services 

jeffreye@cctexas.com 
361-826-3851 

 

 
 
 
 
 
STAFF PRESENTER(S): 

Name     Title/Position   Department 

1. Neiman Young   Assistant City Manager Executive 
2. Jeff H. Edmonds, P. E.   Director    Engineering Services 
 
BACKGROUND: 

 
In December of 2015, the City entered into a four-party agreement with the Corpus Christi 
Housing Authority, TxDOT, and the Federal Highway Administration (FHWA). According to the 
agreement, TxDOT (via the City of Corpus Christi working as their agent), was required to 
develop and implement a plan to improve the City’s recreational areas impacted by the Harbor 
Bridge Replacement Project. In addition, the plan was required to be endorsed by the Hilcrest 
Community Advisory Board (CAB).   
 
In September 2021, The City awarded a professional services agreement to Halff and 
Associates to design the plan and assist the City with engaging the CAB. In April 2024, the CAB 
endorsed the City’s plan.   
 
The City’s plan includes major renovations to HJ Williams, Ben Garza, Washington Coles, and 
TC Ayers parks as required by the FHWA. In addition, TxDOT has agreed to allocate $5.5 
million to the City’s plan for the development of a replacement swimming pool in the Hillcrest 
community.   
 
 
LIST OF SUPPORTING DOCUMENTS: 
 
PowerPoint – Harbor Bridge Replacement Mitigation & Support Project  

Harbor Bridge Replacement Mitigation & Support Project 

AGENDA MEMORANDUM 
City Council Meeting of May 21, 2024 


